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SIR COMMENT LETTER                           April 22, 2024 

File No. SR-28-0143 

 

 

Richard Land (Special Master) 

Chace Ruttenberg & Freedman, LLP 

1 Park Row, Suite 300 

Providence, RI 02903 

 

AARE, LLC (Owner)  

c/o Richard Nicholson, Esq.  

Nicholson & Associates, LLC  

9 Thurber Blvd. Suite D  

Smithfield, RI 02917  

 

Rhode Island Recycled Metals, LLC (Operator) 

c/o Richard Nicholson, Esq.  

Nicholson & Associates, LLC  

9 Thurber Blvd. Suite D  

Smithfield, RI 02917  

 

RE: Post Fire Site Evaluation 

 Rhode Island Recycled Metals, LLC 

 434 Allen’s Avenue, Providence, R.I.  

 Plat 47, Lot 601  

 Plat 55, Lot 10  

 

Dear Attorney Nicholson: 

 

The Rhode Island Department of Environmental Management’s (the Department) Office of Land 

Revitalization and Sustainable Materials Management (LRSMM) has reviewed the Focused 

Compliance Inspection Report dated April 12, 2024 (see attached), filed by the Department’s 

Office of Compliance and Inspection Inspectors who conducted a site walkover with a member of 

the RI Recycled Metals Company (Jason Champagne) on April 11, 2024, the day after the facility 

fire.  

 

After careful review of the Focused Compliance Inspection Report, the Department will require 

additional site soil sampling within the entire area of the fire and any areas affected by water runoff 

from the fire fighting. Inspectors reported observing numerous areas where visible oil and oil 

staining was present. Please submit a detailed soil sampling plan for these areas detailing the 

sampling locations and sample collection depths. Combustion/burning is a common source for 

polycyclic aromatic hydrocarbons (PAHs) and, as such, all soil samples shall be analyzed at a 

laboratory for PAHs via EPA Method 8270. In addition, it is the Department’s understanding the 



 

 

RIRM currently suspects arson to be the cause of the recent fire which would likely involve the 

use of an accelerant, in which case, soil samples shall also be laboratory analyzed for volatile 

organic compounds (VOCs) via EPA Method 8260 and total petroleum hydrocarbons (TPH) via 

EPA Method 8100. The proposed sampling plan shall be submitted to the Department by May 8, 

2024. 

 

Sincerely,            

       

/s/ Jeffrey Crawford 

 

Jeffrey Crawford, Project Manager       

Environmental Scientist III           

Office of Land Revitalization &  

Sustainable Materials Management 

 

cc:  Jenna Giguere, Esq. -DEM Legal Services 

 David Chopy, Administrator, Office of Compliance & Inspection 

 Ashley Blauvelt, PE- Environmental Engineer IV 

 Kelly Owens, Supervising Engineer 

 
 






























